January 10, 1941 Mr. C.A. Christian 206 Citizens National Bank Muskogee, Oklahama Dear Mr. Christian: I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of recent date and assure you that I was happy to hear from you. Coach H.W. Hargiss is the Track Coach and I am of the opinion that it would be better to turn this over to him. I am sending him your letter together with a copy of this letter I am writing you. I am sure that Coach Hargies will be very glad to communicate with you and will appreciate your thoughtfulness in writing us regarding George Smith. If at any time I can be of any service, please feel free to call upon me. With all good wishes, I am, Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation FCA: 1g Varsity Beskethall Coach